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13 December 2012
Dear Doctor, 

While we are aware that you have a vested interest in the preservation of sight, there will inevitably come a time in your career when you will need to inform one of your patients that they are going blind. We understand that this may be an extremely difficult conversation to undertake, however early diagnosis will be key to your patient’s acceptance of blindness and future success. 

It is important to remember that blindness is not a death sentence and that, through accessing the appropriate support and services, your patient will be capable of living an independent and fulfilling life; studying, working, travelling and raising children just like anyone else. In fact, people who are blind or vision impaired are able to operate computers and mobile phones, read books, enjoy media such as film and theatre and participate in many community activities in a positive and meaningful way.
When speaking to your patient about vision loss, you should aim to be open and honest while providing positive reassurance that they will still be able to lead a normal life. These measures will serve to foster a positive attitude toward blindness and prevent them from having false expectations that their sight will one day be restored.
Sound referral is essential so that your patient knows that they are not alone when leaving your office and that there are places that they can turn to for support, so you can be of most assistance by providing information about the services that are available to assist them in adjusting to life with vision loss. Our organisation can provide you with extensive information about services and concessions that are available to people who are blind or vision impaired in your state or local area and may be able to offer advice on the most appropriate referral option for your patient. Should we be of any further assistance in the future, please do not hesitate to contact us on the above details.

Thank you for your support in ensuring that those patients who are diagnosed with vision loss are able to move on with their lives in a positive and meaningful way. 
About Blind Citizens Australia: Who we are and why we say what we say

Blind Citizens Australia is unique in that our organisation is solely made up of and represents people who are blind or vision impaired. Our Board of Directors and our committees are required by our Constitution to be made up of people who are blind or vision impaired. Many of our staff are also vision impaired and we have over 3000 members around Australia who are all people who experience blindness – whether they be a parent, highly successful professional, job seeker, volunteer or student. This is why we are best placed to comment on the needs of people who are blind or vision impaired.

We are driven by our mission to achieve equity and equality by our empowerment, by promoting positive community attitudes and by striving for high quality and accessible services which meet our needs.[image: image2.jpg]
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